In Reply Refer To:
License: 30-17435-01
Docket: 30-12751/89~01

Navajo Agricultural Products Industry
ATTN: Tsosie Lewis
Radiation Safety Officer
P.0. Drawer 1318
Farmington, New Mexico 87499

Dear Mr. Lewis:

This is in reference to the telephone discussion between you and

Mr. Charles Cain of my staff on October 11, 1989. ODuring this discussion you
indiceted that notwithstanding the statements in your letter dated

September 17, 1989, you do admit to the violation identified in the NRC Notice
of Violation dated July 12, 1989. That violation related to a failure to
verify transferee licensure prior te transfer of a portable gauge. During the
discussion you also provided a further description of cuirent controls in place
to prevent recurrence of this ircident.

If the above does not properly rnaracterize this discussion, please contact the
undersigned.

Sincerely,

Original Signed By:
UAWRENCE A. YANDELL (W

A. Bill Beach, Director
Division of Radiation Safety
and Safeguards
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